

RECEIVED

2014 JUL 9 AM 8 35

DARTMOUTH TOWN CLERK

Town of Dartmouth 400 Slocum Road Dartmouth, MA 02747

Select Board Members Present:

Michael Watson- Chair Lara Stone –Vice Chair Shawn McDonald

Stanley Mickelson

The Chair opened the public meeting at 5:45 p.m.

The Chair polled the Board for a roll call vote to convene into Executive Session pursuant to M.G.L. Ch. 30A, Sec 21: Chair Michael Watson, yes; Vice-Chair Lara Stone, yes; Selectman Shawn McDonald, yes; Selectman Stanley Mickelson, yes; Selectman John George Jr., absent;

The Chair called the public meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. on June 2, 2014 in room 304.

Board members signed the **warrant(s)** for the following bills from various departments in the amounts of:

Date Bright Street	Warrant#	Warrant Description	'Amount
5/17/2014	PR46	Payroll Expense	\$1,003,606.03
5/22/2014	PD1447	Payroll Deduction	\$438,691.23
5/27/2014	D1448	DPW Expense	\$723,942.57
5/27/2014	P1448	Police Expense	\$67,882.14
5/27/2014	T1448	Town Expense	\$898,298.42

I. Appointments:

- 6:45 p.m. Public Hearing Application of Stephen F. Caravana Sr. for an Aquaculture License- Mr. Caravana requests a continuance to June 16, 2014.
 - After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to postpone until the next meeting.
- 6:46 p.m. Application of Stackhouse Fairgrounds for a One Day Beer & Wine License- Other than the Annual Feast in July, this year there will also be a "Ride to Remember" in June. Proceeds will go to Dartmouth High School towards a scholarship. The Board commends the organization for their charitable donations and the many scholarships they have donated to.
 - After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to approve the application.
- 6:48 p.m. Application of Summit Grove Children's Holy Ghost Club, 39
 Gifford Avenue for a One Day Beer & Wine License. Donald
 Stockwell, President of the organization, gave some details about
 the upcoming events. The Board thanks the organization for
 taking up and donating to many causes.
 - After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to approve the application.
- 6:50 p.m. Application of GMRI, Inc d/b/a The Olive Garden Restaurant for a change of opening hours on Sunday. The establishment would like to be able to serve alcohol at 11:00 a.m. on Sundays; they are already allowed to serve at 11:00 Monday through Saturday.
 - After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to approve the change in hours.

- 6:52 p.m. Application of U Mass Concert on the Green for a One Day Beer & Wine License and a One Day Entertainment License-
 - After a motion was made by Selectmen Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Selectman Stanley Mickelson, it was voted 3-0 with one abstention (Vice Chair Lara Stone) to approve a One Day Beer & Wine License.
- 6:55 p.m. Application of St. George Greek Orthodox Church for a One Day all Alcohol License and a One Day Entertainment License. This fundraiser is open to the public and they will be selling Greek Beer, Wine and Food.
 - After a motion was made by Selectman Stanley Mickelson, and seconded by Selectman Shawn McDonald, it was unanimously voted to approve the application.
- 6:57 p.m. Application of Albert Orloloski for a Constable License-
 - After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to approve the application pending the Chief Lee's approval.
- 6:59 p.m. Application of Black Bass Grille, for a One Day Entertainment License for June 8th-
 - After a motion was made by Selectman Stanley Mickelson, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to approve the application.

7:00 p.m. Police Promotions –

- Officer James Storey
- Officer Joseph Rapoza
- Officer Peter Canuel
- Officer Brian Sladewski
- After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to promote to Sergeant.

The Chief of Police would like to also thank the three officers that have been Acting Sergeant's for the past year, they are fine examples of leadership and dedication.

The Promoted officers were asked a brief question and offered congratulations from the Board. The promoted Sergeants were pinned by their Families.

Russel Kasadley- asking the Board for permission to sell balloons, flags ect. at the Town's 350th Celebration.

 After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted approve.

7:15 p.m. Hixville Road/Elliot Street- Safety Officer Vieira gave the Board an update from the Planning Board Meeting. The Planning Board decided against cutting the trees at the intersection of Hixville Road and Elliot Street. The residents are urged to report any type of accident, no matter how small, in that area in order to have it on record so the data can be recollected and reanalyzed then it may meet the threshold for a stop sign in the future. Selectman Shawn McDonald informed the Board about a solar Divice that will be used for roadway surfaces and it will offer flashers that can be used to signal drivers that there is a curve or a crosswalk approaching.

The Board also addressed the following topics:

Selectman Shawn McDonald also informed the Board and the Safety Officer Vieira Chief Lee that there are people soliciting in his area and they were very pushy for credit card and financial information. The name of the company is Intergrated Pest Control. The Chief will do some research on the company and see if they have a permit to go door to door.

A Board member received a call from a resident about the 4 way stop signs at the intersection of Dartmouth Street and Rockland Street. The trees are overgrown and the signs are not completely visible. This will be passed on to the Board of Public Works.

A Board member received a call regarding the long grass at the intersection of Slocum Road and Allen Street. This will be passed on to the Board of Public Works.

II. New Business:

- A. Renewal Application of Ian Daley as a Constable.
- After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Selectman Stanley Mickelson, it was unanimously voted approve.
 - B. Renewal Application of The Bucket at Gulf Hill for a Common Victuallers License.
- After a motion was made by Selectman Shawn McDonald, and seconded by Vice Chair Lara Stone, it was unanimously voted to approve.

III. Old Business:

- A. Cecil Smith/Mary Robinson Landfill- at the last meeting there were concerns regarding work that was being done on site and we have looked into this. They are working for NSTAR and the work being done was within the easement. They are replacing Telephone Poles.
- B. Greater New Bedford Regional Refuse Management District Insurance- The district has decided to obtain their own insurance from another provider.
- C. 61 Milton Street- The project has continued. The price for tipping has been negotiated.

IV. Minutes:

May 5, 2014

 After a motion was made by Vice Chair Lara Stone, and seconded by Selectman Shawn McDonald, it was unanimously voted to approve the minutes.

V. Announcements:

Not Your Average Joes will donate 15% of your bill to the Dartmouth 350th on every Tuesday in June.

On June 8th the Town will be having its Incorporation Day at Apponagansett please visit the Towns website or newspaper for details.

Spring Town Meeting will be held on June 3rd at the Middle School. Parking is limited. Parking will be available on Slocum Road and Hawthorn Street.

• After a motion was made by Vice Chair Lara Stone, and seconded by Selectman Stanley Mickelson, it was unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting.

Attest:

David G. Cressman, Town Administrator

Transcribed by: Christine Amaral